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 Dr. Jeff Allender continues to teach sections of 
our General Education courses (Principles of Geography 
and the Geography of World Regions), Human Geography, 
and Urban and Regional Planning. He also now teaches a 
course on China and East Asia and has begun to teach 
Recreation and Tourism. Additionally, Dr. Allender has 
taken over the directorship of the department internship 
program. 
 Included in Dr. Allender’s professional activities 
this past year was participation in the annual meeting of 
the Southwest Division of the Association of American 
Geographers. He continues to refine his study of 
vernacular rock and brick construction in the southern 
Ozarks and is developing a new line of research on ethnic 
and gender participation in high school soccer in Arkansas. 

 

 

 
 
 Dr. Mindy Conyers just completed her second 
year in the department. Her teaching duties are Physical 
Geography (rotating every other semester with Dr. Jerry 
Reynolds), GIS in Practice: Environmental Applications, 
Landforms, and Soils. She also teaches courses in the 
Master of GIS degree program. Most recently, Dr. 
Conyers has become the advisor to a large number of 
students who are environmental science majors with an 
administration and planning track. Also, because of her 
expertise, she will teach the Environmental Science 
Practicum in the fall semester. 
 Dr. Conyers is a fluvial geomorphologist and 
defended her dissertation on May 11. She is active 
professionally, but has devoted most of her free time to 
the completion and defense of her doctoral dissertation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Toward the end of the spring semester, a small 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
               
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Geography Education 
 Many of you know that there has been a Senate and a House bill before Congress for the last few years which, if 
passed, would correct a more-than-a-decade old problem with No Child Left Behind (NCLB). The bills, both titled Teaching 
Geography is Fundaments (TGIF), would provide funding for geography education. For some reason, when NCLB was funded, no 
funds were allocated for geography education. TGIF is meant to fix that problem. Geographers and teachers from across the 
country 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 Dr. Jerry Reynolds concluded his 27

th
 year at UCA. 

His teaching responsibilities have been weather and 
climate, natural resources, biogeography, natural hazards, 
water resource, and research seminar. Last semester Dr. 
Reynolds had an exceptionally large number of students, 
some of whom included students in a Residential College 
course.  He continues to advise the Environmental 
Alliance, a campus-wide organization which promotes 
environmental awareness and a variety of activities. 
Students continue to get an excellent education in 
Research Seminar, a course Dr. Reynolds has taught since 
his arrival at UCA. 
 Dr. Reynolds’ current research interest is the 
consequences of and adjustments to global warming in a 
coastal environment. He has also reviewed chapters of the 
textbook, Introduction to Geography, published by 
Pearson/Prentice-Hall. 
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